PROCEEDINGS OF A REGULAR MEETING OF

THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF

THE MORGAN CITY HARBOR AND TERMINAL DISTRICT

March 10, 2014
The Board of Commissioners (“Board”) of the Morgan City Harbor and Terminal District (“District”) met in regular session at the District’s office at 800 Youngs Road, Morgan City, Louisiana on March 10, 2014 at 5:00 p.m. President Jerry Gauthier convened the meeting with Commissioners Duane Lodrigue, Deborah Garber, Thomas Ackel, R. Scott Melancon, Joseph Foret, Tim Matthews, Sr. and Joseph Cain in attendance.  William Pecoraro was absent.  Also present at the meeting were Raymond Wade, Executive Director; Tori Henry, Administrative Assistant; Cindy Cutrera, Manager of Economic Development; Gerard Bourgeois, Board Attorney; Jonathan Hird and Maarten Kluijver, Moffatt & Nichol; Mike Lowe, U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, New Orleans District (“Corps); Michael Knobloch, Knobloch Professional Services; Clay Breaud, GSE/Providence Engineering; Carl Blum; Craig Noel and Todd Mouton, American Integration Contractors, LLC; along with members of the media and general public.
The meeting was called to order and the presence of a quorum was noted.  Mr. Gauthier led the invocation and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  

It was moved by Mr. Lodrigue and seconded by Mr. Ackel that the minutes of the Regular Meeting of February 10, 2014 be approved and adopted. Motion carried unanimously.  
It was moved by Mrs. Garber that the report of receipts and disbursements for the month of February, 2014 be received and accepted and that all invoices presented to the Board for the month of February, 2014 be paid.  Mr. Foret seconded that motion, which carried unanimously.  
Mike Lowe reported that:  (i) channel protection for Crew Boat Cut is completed; (ii) plans and specs review for Crew Boat Cut dredging has been completed and the bid package is being put together.  Expectation is to begin advertising at the end of the month, with bid opening at the end of April and award of the contract by early May.  (iii) IDIQ dredging contract for the Harbor is expiring but hopes to have another by the summer after the spring rains.  Due to limited funding, dredging in both the summer and fall will not happen.  (iv) Survey of Atchafalaya below Horseshoe was just completed and Mac requested another one in mid-April.; (v) a meeting will be held Thursday to discuss the new survey equipment that the Corps has, which is the same that will be installed on the Port’s new boat. Several dredge contractors will be there and this will be a good opportunity to speak with them. (vi) Joe Valentour, who had 44 years of service with Corps, has passed away from complication due to an illness.  Mr. Gauthier offered his condolences from the Commission.  He also inquired about high water due to the snow melting and Mr. Lowe advised he would check on that.
Jonathan Hird reported that:  (i) a meeting will be held next Monday to discuss the side caster dredge from the Wilmington District and if it will be large enough to cover the Crew Boat Cut area; (ii) a meeting will be held tomorrow to discuss the implementation of NOAA Ports system and the channel monitoring equipment.
Mike Knobloch reported that:  (i) Metal Shark has begun on the security vessel and is expected to complete it by May; (ii) survey equipment totaling $108,160.77 for the vessel will be purchased using GSA; (iii) Amelia Belle Casino is in the process of having the agreement executed; (iv) FY2014 PSG announcement should be made within the next 30 days, being comparable to what was available in the past  and possibly requiring a match; (v) FY2014 Tiger grant deadline to apply is April 28, which is to be used for ports infrastructure and planning grants, with a match of 20%; (vi) the Port has submitted two projects to the St. Mary Parish Hazard Mitigation Plan Update, including a box culvert in the drainage canal adjacent to the spur next to the ball field and a generator for the new GEOC building.
Clay Breaud reported that:  (i) the re-zoning of the property across the street was approved by the City of Morgan City but not has to be approved by Corps and Coastal Zoning; (ii) an inspector from the Corps will come Thursday to review the wetland delineation of the Ozio Lease.  

Cindy Cutrera reported that:  (i) she, along with Mac, Matt Ackel, Jerry Gauthier, Joe Cain all attended the PAL Conference in New Orleans.  Several state agencies had representative speaking at the conference including LADOTD, Facilities and Planning, Capital Outlay, and Port Priority Funding.   Also speaking was someone on behalf of the Panama Canal Authority, noting the ships draft will go from 39 feet to 50 feet. She also mentioned the tonnage of containerized cargo has declined while oil and petro chemicals are steadily increasing.  Mr. Wade reiterated the importance of meeting with Waterborne Commerce during the Panama Canal presentation, not once was drill pipe, casein, drilling mud, tools or fuel mentioned, which is what we, coastal ports and the oilfield, are shipping out of this area and which is not getting included in our tonnage credit. Mrs. Cutrera did note recent interaction with Waterborne Commerce has been very cooperative as she is resubmitting the information to the new personnel and they are calling her back asking questions and for additional details.  (ii) She along with Mrs. Garber attended GPAA Hit the Hill in Washington, DC and as the only Louisiana Port represented received more individual attention and were able to visit the local delegation offices, as well as Mark Mazzanti, Major General Peabody and Steve Stockton, Director of Civil Works, at the Corps reception.  Mrs. Garber noted the different topics of GPAA’s agenda included the harbor maintenance trust fund, funding projects for the Ports as an infrastructure investment, WRDA bill, and port security grants.  Also discussed was the importance of collection of tonnage data, funding for agitation dredging, McDermott and Corps budget.
Mr. Wade also reported that a diver has cleaned and removed built-up sediment from the boat ramp.
Mr. Bourgeois presented: (i) a letter of no objection on behalf of St. Mary Levee District;  Mr. Lodrigue moved that Mr. Wade be authorized to execute said letter, which motion was seconded by Mr. Melancon and carried unanimously.  (ii)  a list of vessel equipment to be purchased using GSA and state procurement guidelines.  Mr. Melancon moved to authorize Mr. Wade to purchase up to $125,000 of the equipment on list presented, which was seconded by Mrs. Garber and carried unanimously.  (iii) a Resolution providing for the execution of a consulting agreement with American Integration Contractors, LLC (AIC) in connection with the Port’s Regional Collaboration Network and other services related.  Mr. Ackel moved to approve the following resolution and to authorize Mr. Gauthier to enter into an agreement AIC for installation and training as well as equipment purchases and software related to TACCS system, which was seconded by Mr. Lodrigue and carried unanimously.
RESOLUTION
A resolution providing for the execution of a consulting agreement for the Morgan City Harbor and Terminal District (“District”), designating the terms and conditions of the contract, and granting the authorization therefor.

WHEREAS, this Board of Commissioners (“Board”) is authorized by the provisions of LSA-R.S. 34:324 to “contract with the employ attorneys, clerks, engineers, deputy commissioners, superintendents, stevedores and other agents and employees and shall fix their compensation and terms of office or employments,” and,

WHEREAS, this Board, after due deliberation deems it necessary that a real and genuine necessity exist therefor, to contract with American Integration Contractors, L.L.C. in connection with various matters related to implementing the Port’s Regional Collaboration Network and other services related to the advancement of the District.

BE IT RESOLVED, that the President, Jerry Gauthier, is hereby authorized and directed to execute on behalf of the District, a consulting agreement with American Integration Contractors, L.L.C. for the necessary service relative to the District, substantially in accordance with the terms and conditions of the consulting agreement presented this day.

Mr. Bourgeois advised that, while drafting AIC’s contract, he realized this morning that Mr. Knobloch’s contract was expiring on the 14th of this month.  Mr. Melancon moved to expand the agenda to include discussion of a contract with Knobloch Professional Services for administering and implementing the Port Security Grants (PSG) awarded to the District, which was seconded by Mr. Ackel’s seconding, and passed unanimously, after a roll call vote.  Mr. Bourgeois proposed extension of the same contract previously entered with the only change being to scope of work, such that the company was responsible for oversight of all PSG projects, not just specific years.  It was then moved by Mr. Foret and seconded by Mr. Matthews that the District renew and enter into contract with Knobloch Professional Services, LLC.  Motion carried unanimously. 
RESOLUTION
A resolution providing for the execution of a consulting agreement for the Morgan City Harbor and Terminal District (“District”), designating the terms and conditions of the contract, and granting the authorization therefor.

WHEREAS, this Board of Commissioners (“Board”) is authorized by the provisions of LSA-R.S. 34:324 to “contract with the employ attorneys, clerks, engineers, deputy commissioners, superintendents, stevedores and other agents and employees and shall fix their compensation and terms of office or employments,” and,

WHEREAS, this Board, after due deliberation deems it necessary that a real and genuine necessity exist therefor, to contract with Knobloch Professional Services, L.L.C. in connection with various matters related to administering and implementing the Port Security Grants awarded to the Morgan City Harbor and Terminal District and other services related to the advancement of the District.

BE IT RESOLVED, that the President, Jerry Gauthier, is hereby authorized and directed to execute on behalf of the District, a consulting agreement with Knobloch Professional Services, L.L.C. for the necessary service relative to the District, substantially in accordance with the terms and conditions of the consulting agreement presented this day.

Mr. Bourgeois reported that he, along with Mr. Wade have been working with Carl Blum on the scope of the Governmental Emergency Operations Center project relative to funds available in June or July.  They will meet with Facilities and planning this week and possibly call a special meeting to discuss architectural services with Mr. Blum.  Mr. Wade thanked Mr. Blum for his helpfulness in the meetings they have had thus far.   

Mr. Bourgeois also presented a proposed contract with EnGarde Consulting, LLC, using Walt Adams as project representative for the Governmental Emergency Operations Center at roughly 1% of the project cost for 19 months.  Mr. Bourgeois noted Mr. Adams comes highly recommended.  Mr. Matthews moved to approve the following resolution and authorize Mr. Gauthier to enter into the agreement with EnGarde Consulting, LLC. on the District’s behalf, which was seconded by Mr. Ackel and carried unanimously. 
RESOLUTION
A resolution providing for the execution of a consulting agreement for the Morgan City Harbor and Terminal District (“District”), designating the terms and conditions of the contract, and granting the authorization therefor.

BE IT RESOLVED, that the President, Jerry Gauthier, is hereby authorized and directed to execute on behalf of the District, a consulting agreement with EnGarde Consulting, LLC for the necessary service relative to the District, substantially in accordance with the terms and conditions of the consulting agreement presented this day.

With no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned.
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